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To: Robert G. Rivera, Chairman 
 Cindy Fields, Commissioner 
              Mark A. Franz, Commissioner 
               Clark E. Smith, Commissioner 
               Jamey Steen, Commissioner 
 
From: Ryan Mindell, Executive Director   
 
Date: September 11, 2024 
 
Re:  Consideration of and possible discussion and/or action on the Commission’s zero 

tolerance policy regarding the prohibition on licensed lottery retailers selling or offering 
to sell lottery tickets to persons younger than 18 years of age, including retailer education 
initiatives, age verification on vending machines and related contract provisions, 
enforcement activities, and retailer license revocation. 

______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
A report will be provided at the September 11, 2024, Commission meeting. 




